Aaron & Kristia (7

August-September 2025
Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We returned from a wonderful trip to the Amazon at the end of May and have been
back in our language studies every week since then. We also decided to add a private
conversation class to our other formal studies to try to help us along with the use of the
language. The grammar classes have provided us with great foundation and structure, but obviously,
we need to be able to talk and understand when we are in day to day conversations. Please continue
to pray for our language learning and refining process.

We use tracts and other Spanish literature to try to be a witness when we are in cabs, Ubers or out in
the public, but it is discouraging sometimes wanting to be a better witness and still struggling with
the language. God did give us a unique opportunity recently as we were on a fairly lengthy Uber ride
across town. We hadn’t been traveling long when the driver spoke to us in very clear English. That
definitely opened up an opportunity to have a more in-depth conversation. He had a tattoo on his right
arm of the Star of David so I asked him if he happened to be Jewish. He explained that his grandfather
was from Israel and that he had moved his family to Colombia several decades ago. I told him, as a
Christian, I was very thankful for the Jewish people and how they faithfully cared for the scriptures
through the centuries. He then asked me if I could explain the difference between a Catholic and a
Christian. I explained that a true Christian is one who practices and believes the clear teachings of
scriptures about who Jesus is and what He did for us. No tradition or word of man rises to the level of
God’s Holy Word. Itried to explain to him what it meant to be a Bible believing Christian. He listened
very intently and when we arrived at our destination we left him with a Romans in Spanish as well as
an invitation to our church. Please keep Miguel in your prayers. We have not seen him again but we
hope to, and would love the opportunity to introduce this Jewish man to his Jewish Savior.

We currently have five months left on our student visas before they expire and we will need to make
application for a different type of visa. The immigration situation here in Colombia is still difficult for
long term residency. We ask for continued prayer regarding this process and that God gives us favor
with the right individuals in the process. There will be a national election next year and we pray that
this will place the right people in authority who will be more friendly towards immigration.

Thank each of you for your continued prayers and support for us. We are still amazed and humbled
that God has given us this opportunity and each of you are a part of that for which we are very grateful.
May God bless and keep each of you and may we all be found faithful.

In His service, . . .
Aaron & Kristia Reisinger Prayer is the mlghty engine
Romans 15:21 that is to move the missionary work.

- A.B. Simpson
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